CQL AGM 2011 / 2012
30h April 2012

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting (AGM) of the Constable Quiz League (CQL) held at The Brook, Washbrook on Sunday 29th April 2012 at 8:00pm.
Present:

	Brook:
	Ian;  Sarge;  Simon;  Trevor.

	Bromley Cross:
	Jim;  Kate;  Lesley;  Nick.

	Case:
	Dave;  John.

	Dedham:
	Anne;  Noreen;  Tracy.

	Dicky A:
	Steve.

	Hare:
	Derek;  Julie;  Pat.

	Kings Head A:
	Andrea (Treasurer); Charlie;  Huw;  Kate.

	Kings Head B:
	Geoff;  John.

	The Royal Oak B:
	Kevin (Chairman and Minutes).


1. Apologies for Absence.
There were no apologies for absence. 

2. Minutes of the Last Meeting – CQL AGM, Sunday 8th May 2011.
There were no changes to the minutes which were accepted as a true record.  Proposed: Andrea (Kings Head A);  Seconded: Charlie (Kings Head A).
3. Chairman’s Report – Kevin (The Royal Oak B).
The Treasurer and the Results Secretaries were thanked for their work.  The Brook team were thanked for hosting the AGM.
In their inaugural season, The Brook team was a very welcome addition to the league and who, over the season, became an exemplar for the ethos and spirit of the league.
It was great to see the Crown take part in the Christmas and Knock-Out quizzes.  However, the Crown informed the Chairman that they were not planning to enter a team into the league next season.
There had been a number of discussions between the league offices about the fairness of the scoring system for the league.  An analysis has been undertaken but it is proposed to continue with the current scoring system (see Agenda Item 9).

The teams were congratulated on producing such varied and interesting quizzes over the course of the year.  Setting a quiz to meet an average target is very difficult as there are so many factors that influence an individual team score, e.g. the team members in the team, the table number of the team, etc.  Consequently, there will always be occasions when a quiz may significantly fall short, or significantly exceed the target average.  On the rare occasions this does occur the quiz is not so enjoyable, however, it should be accepted that this will occur.
Another attempt will be made over the summer to modify the fixture template so that teams play each other an equal number of times and have an equal number of home fixtures.  Steve (Hare) has kindly produced an improved template for a 9-team league.  Pat (Hare) also reviewed the 10-team template but could not see an easy improvement.  With the current 10-team league template there is one anomaly where two teams play each other 7 times – this dubious honour fell to the Bromley Cross and the Hare last season.  However, if the template can be improved the fixtures will still be affected by the availability of the venues so there will invariably be times when teams may play each other on consecutive weeks and / or have consecutive home matches.
If the league season was one week longer, i.e. 21 weeks, then there would be an equal number of home matches.  Therefore, this proposal will be made when the fixtures for next season are discussed later in the agenda – see Agenda item 7.

4. Treasurer’s Report – Andrea (Kings Head A).
The report and accounts were circulated.  The accounts showed an income of £266.00 and expenditure of £296.00.  As this left a healthy balance of £646.69, it was agreed to retain the annual subscriptions at £20 per team for season 2012/13.
The Report and Accounts were adopted unanimously.  Proposed: Kevin (The Royal Oak B); Seconded: Kate (Kings Head A).

5. Results Secretaries – Jim and Lesley (Bromley Cross)
Jim and Lesley (Bromley Cross) reported no problems with the results reporting or the Website and thanked all the teams for being prompt in sending in their respective results – the majority of teams using either text or e-mail to report results.  It was agreed unanimously to pay Iain Moffat £20 for providing the hosting for the league website and application support.  This was commensurate with commercial webhosting charges.  Proposed: Andrea (Kings Head A); Seconded: Jim (Bromley Cross). 
6. Election of Officers for the 2012/13 Season.
The following officers were elected unanimously.
	
	
	Proposer
	Seconder

	Chairman:
	Nick Strowbridge
	Kevin (The Royal Oak B)
	Kate (Bromley Cross)

	Vice-Chairman:
	Kevin Rose
	Geoff (Kings Head B)
	Tracy (Dedham)

	Treasurer:
	Andrea Green
	Charlie (Kings Head A)
	Pat (Hare)

	Results / Website:
	Jim & Lesley
	Kevin (The Royal Oak B)
	Nick (Bromley Cross)


It was proposed that the Chairman serves a maximum of 2 years in office.  The Vice-Chairman role is taken by the outgoing Chairman who will provide support / continuity to the incumbent Chairman.  The Vice-Chairman role is also a maximum of 2 years.  This will require a change to the rules (see Agenda 12 – Any Other Business).

7. Fixtures for the 2012/13 Season.

It was agreed that the number of weeks for the league season would be double the number of teams.
8. Teams for the 2012/13 Season.
It was agreed that the ideal minimum number of teams in the league is 10.  It was accepted that more than 10 teams would require some additional planning, however, this was not deemed to be a significant problem.

Therefore, it was decided to approach the following pubs to seek their interest in placing a team in the league - the name of the league representative that will make contact is also given:
	Brantham Bull:
	Kevin (The Royal Oak B)

	Holbrook Swan:
	Steve (Dicky A) / Kevin (The Royal Oak B)

	Capel White Horse:
	Pat (Hare)


It was also decided to place an article about the league in parish magazines with an invitation to new teams to join the league.  Kevin (The Royal Oak B) would produce the article and send it to the following people to submit into their respective parish magazines:

	Brantham Bugle:
	Andrea (Kings Head A)

	Washbrook and Copdock:
	Simon (Brook)

	East Bergholt:
	Charlie (Kings Head A)

	Capel St. Mary:
	Pat (Hare)

	Manningtree:
	Derek (Hare)


Sarge (Brook) suggested that other leagues could be contacted to investigate playing some inter-league matched.  Kevin (The Royal Oak B) agreed to investigate further.

9. Scoring for the 2012/13 Season.
There are certain conditions where the current scoring system - where the bye team receives the average score for the week - can cause adverse anomalies in the league positions.  This has been proven by analysing the scores from the past three seasons.  However, there does not appear to be an alternative system that resolves these anomalies.  Alternative systems considered include:
· Bye teams receiving zero on bye weeks.

· Bye teams receiving 100 points on bye weeks.

· The average score for the bye week being adjusted as the season progresses – the ‘Horizontal’ method.

· Teams being awarded points depending on their relative position against the opposing teams at each venue each week, e.g. 3 points to the winning team, 2 points to the second team and one point to the third team.  This would be difficult to implement if there were only two teams at a venues.
· The two highest and lowest scores being removed from the scores each week and the average taken on the remaining scores – the ‘Sailing’ method.

It was agreed to continue with the current system until it can be demonstrated definitively that a new system would improve the current system.

Derek (Hare) agreed to investigate whether the ‘Sailing’ method would be an improvement on the current scoring system.
10. Knockout Cup.
It was proposed by Jim (Bromley Cross) and seconded by Geoff (Kings Head B) that the Knockout Quiz should be reduced to a single elimination round with the standard format, i.e. with handicaps.  The format of the final would remain the same, i.e. the winners from each venue, highest runner-up and the previous season’s winners.  Kate (Bromley Cross) proposed that there should be a single Knock-out quiz for all teams with the same format as the Christmas Quiz but still adopting the handicap system.  This was seconded by John (Case).

Following a vote, all teams except the Hare (who couldn’t come to agreement amongst themselves and thus abstained) chose the proposal by Jim.  Therefore the Knockout Quiz for 2012/13 will be a single elimination round followed by a final.
It was agreed that a team member of the current Knockout winners would produce the questions for the single Knockout quiz elimination round.

It was agreed that a member of the League winners for the current season would produce the questions for the single Knockout quiz final, i.e. the 2012/13 quiz final questions will be written by a member of the 2012/13 League winning team.

11. 2012/13 Season Fixture Dates.
	Registration:
	16th September 2012 at the Bromley Cross.

	Start date:
	To be decided depending on number of teams in the league.

	Xmas quiz:
	16th December 2012 at the Dedham Sports and Social Club.

	Restart:
	6th January 2013.

	League Ends:
	To be decided depending on number of teams in the league.

	KO Starts:
	To be decided depending on number of teams in the league.

	Easter Sunday:
	31st March 2013.

	KO Final:
	To be decided depending on number of teams in the league.

	AGM:
	To be decided depending on number of teams in the league.


12. Any Other Business.
Noreen (Dedham) congratulated the Dicky A on producing such good quizzes for the elimination rounds of the 2011/12 Knockout competition.  In their quizzes, the Dicky A had included a spare question at the end of each round.  This made the spare question more relevant to the subject of the round and easier for the question master.

It was agreed that including a spare question at the end of each round was a better system than the current system of four spare questions.  However, this did increase the number of questions to be produced, and, as spare questions were used infrequently, this was a relatively large overhead.  Therefore, it was decided to continue with the current system of four spare questions per quiz, however, teams were more than welcome to adopt the system of a spare question per round if they so desired.
It was agreed that at two team venues, teams could use the unused set of questions as spares.

Nick (Bromley Cross) suggested that the system whereby teams set the questions on their bye week is formally recorded in the rules.  The location of the rules was to be determined but Nick would instigate this, and other changes once they were located.

Sarge (Brook) suggested that teams could submit questions into a central database and a question master select a set of questions for each week from the database.  Although a good idea, the current system of question setting appeared to work satisfactorily.

The meeting closed at 9:25pm.

The League winners shield was presented to the Kings Head A and the runners-up trophy to the Bromley Cross.  The KO Shield was presented to the Kings Head B.  Gary Cornwell (landlord of the Brook) made the presentations.
Kevin (The Royal Oak B)
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